THE SUPS SUPPORTER

STEVENAGE UNDERWATER PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY

NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 12 MARCH 2013
INTRODUCTION

The Chairman, Bob Allen, welcomed all to the meeting.  Approximately 25 members attended.  He welcomed 2 new members.

There were apple and raisin muffins on sale to raise money for Red Nose Day.

Bob made the usual announcements re health and safety.
After explaining the programme for the evening, he announced the following news 
· The new poster advertising SUPS is being moved on by Ray.
· Bob queried whether anyone was not receiving information – ensure Vicky, Leigh and Denise have your email address.

· The 9 July photo shoot will be at Stanborough Lakes in Welwyn Garden City.  Bob is looking for a pub in which all can convene afterwards.

· The Stevenage Festival dates have changed to 1 July to 4 August.  The pictures will be chosen from the annual photographic competition on Thursday 21 March at Ken Sullivan’s.  All are welcome to attend.  The display will be in the new Pi Bistro.

· The SUPS evening out on 28 February at Spice Rouge was very good and well attended.  If you have any ideas for next time let Ray know.  He is thinking of a Chinese somewhere.
· Stevenage Sub Aqua Club Trips – Ray is the expedition’s officer for SSAC so speak to him if you want to know of any trips.  
· Ken Sullivan is the SUPS Expeditions Officer.  There are 2 places available for the Red Sea trip at the end of June.  The trip to the Seals at the Farne Islands is fully booked with 2 boats and 24 divers.  He is looking for ideas for 2014 so speak to him if you have any suggestions.
FOCUS ON “INVERTEBRATES”
Above Water

There were 14 entries for this category.

1st
Dave Collins with a warble fly
2nd
Alison Pettit with a ladybird on lavender
3rd
Bob Allen with a Ganga Grasshopper
4th
Bob Allen with a dragon fly in Bali
Well done to all who entered.

Below Water

There were 35 entries for this category.
1st
Vicky Major with 2 shrimps in Bali
2nd
Alison Pettit with a banded shrimp in Bonaire
3rd
Ian Gotts with a Cuttlefish in Bali
3rd
Neil Major with a brittle star
This was a large entry of very good photos so well done to all.
5 IMAGES BY RAY ALLEN

Ray Allen presented his 5 images which included a pike in Arlesey; the P29 in Malta; a Lump Sucker in Scapa Flow; a crab on Selsey Lifeboat Station; and some chain off the new Swanage Pier.  Ray feels his camera limits what he can do and the type of photos he can take.  However, this selection was well received by members.  The main motivation for his selection of photos was for the memory of each dive.  He uses a Canon 60 which is an old compact.  He uses the internal flash of the camera.  

THE SHOW TALK BY JUDE AND RUARIDH FORREST ON THE PHILLIPINES
Ruaraidh did the presentation on the Philippines.  Four members of SSAC went to the Philippines in October 2012.  They flew from Heathrow via Hong Kong arriving in Cebu.  They had missed the boat so they were taxied to the end of the island where they caught a boat to their venue which was at Thalatta Resort.  Ruaraidh showed photos of the view from the harbour and an example of the dive boat.
They dived a range of sites around Apo Island, mainly in the south.  There was a heated sea water pool at the hotel.  They had the boat to the four of them all week.  The weather was also glorious.  They dived mainly on reefs.  They were dropped ashore at lunch with a packed lunch each day.

Ruaraidh showed photos of a scorpion fish, a pair of Fijian anemone fish, lion fish; leaf scorpion fish; an ornate cuttlefish; a long horned cowfish; an octopus; a lion fish chasing a box fish; an ornate ghost fish; banded shrimp on a tyre which was part of an artificial reef; a squid; a turtle of which there were very many; a stargazer; a remora on a his tank; a range of coral with Christmas tree worms, banded sea snake; sea slug; a masked puffer fish;  snowflake moray eel; close up of a turtle; a sleeping green sea turtle; a giant frog fish; a yellow moray eel; mantis shrimp hiding in the rocks; spotted devil fish of which there were several; porcupine fish; cardinal fish, and a gurnard.  He chose several photos illustrating the relaxation: Ruaraidh having his toes done; Steve, sheepishly having his toes done; and Steve relaxing in a hammock after the toe nails.  They dived generally at 25 metres and the water was 28 with visibility at least 20-30 metres;
The second week they moved to dive off Panglao island at The Oasis Resort, which was much busier than the first resort.  The dive boat was different in that it had a seating area.  The depths were the same but the visibility was not as good.  The photos shown included: Steve in front of a shoal of trevally; a trigger fish in the trevally; spotted sea snake; turtle with a remora; frogfish; sea slug; cuttle fish; shoal of trevally; another frogfish; swimming cuttle fish; snow flake moray eel out swimming; a flounder; banded pipefish; spotted devil fish; black lion fish; a gurnard; a gurnard swimming; stripped cat fish; scorpion fish; another yellow moray out of the rocks; reef lizard; shoal of trevally from below; shrimp; ornate ghost pipefish surrounded by glass fish; many nudibranchs; box fish in Steve’s beam of light; a cone shell; masked shrimp; sea horse; porcelain crab; sea cucumber; and spotted garden eel.
When not diving, the group spent most of their time drinking and eating.  On the last but one day, they went on a trip to the chocolate mountains and saw tarsi and visited a butterfly farm.  Ruaraidh showed a selection of photos of the landscape; and finally Pink Cocktails and Ruaraidh walking home with no shoes.
Ruaraidh mostly used a Fuji compact camera in a purpose built housing.

This was an interesting selection of photos and appreciated by all present.

RED NOSE DAY CAKE SALE

The sale of the apple and raisin muffins raised £19 which will be donated to Red Nose Day on behalf of SUPS.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be on 9 April 2013 at The Arts Centre on Roaring Meg, Stevenage, commencing at 8.00 pm 
The photo theme for the Focus On is "Light and Dark ".

5 images will be by Dave Collins.
The Show Talk will be by Alex Tattersall on camera equipment. 
The next committee Meeting is on 26 March at Vicki Major’s house at 8.00 pm.
Bob will not be present at the meeting in May but will ensure someone will chair the evening for him as everything is planned.
A SUPS SUPPORTER!
